
Pasadena Bear Creek Meeting Minutes – December 8, 2008 

New board for 2009 announced: 

Presidents – Tonilynn and Aaron Sharpe 

Vice President – Vicki Bloomer 

Treasurer – Michael Crosby 

Secretary – Steve Sirulnick 

Officer Arrison Report 

- Burglary at 6271 3rdt Ave S  

- Multiple car burglaries between 61st St S and 63rd St S. Several items were taken. 

- One stolen vehicle in neighborhood recovered.  

Old Business 

- Neighborhood Yard Sale on Saturday, December 6th, 2008 was a success.  There may be a 

possibility, based on membership demand, to have another sale at the beginning of 2009 

Herb Poulson 

- St Petersburg Grant Awarded to Pasadena Bear Creek for 10 signs  

- PBC Neighborhood Grant was one of the highest grants scored by comparison to other 

neighborhoods who applied for the 2009 Grant Year. 

- PBC crime statistics are lower than most neighborhoods. 

- Swanholm Bldg Plans- last communication was 11/05/08. City had some communication with 

previous developer, but developer has dropped the project.  New developer commissioned. 

Plans more than likely delayed due to the economy, but still planned on developing new elderly 

facility.  

- Pinellas Trail is physically unappealing through PBC and crimes are being committed on the trail. 

Please pay attention to  

- Intersection of 64th  St S and 5th Ave S is being redesigned by City of Traffic, Mike Fredricks. 

- City Ordinance goes into effect Jan 1st. If someone is in the crosswalk they must stop. 

- Playground slated for area near Grace Bible Church. City is in negotiations with church. Church 

has completed the paperwork required to get the project in motion, and is currently waiting to 

hear from the city about reclaimed water. 

Conclusion 

- Aaron developing direction on neighborhood signage – design of signage and implementation 

schedule for grant match. 

- Discussion to move the meetings to another date in the month as it conflicts with CONA 

commitments. 

- Next month’ meeting will be announced by email and flyer. 

- 2009 Membership Dues collection begins next month. $10 Voluntary donation appreciated! 

 

H A V E  A  G R E A T  H O L I D A Y  A N D  S E E  Y O U  N E X T  Y E A R !  


